
 
 
 
 
 
July 26, 2022 
 

Ms. Gwyne Audrey Ugalino,  
Phase 2 St. Dominic Subd.  
Brgy. San Vicente, Tarlac City, Tarlac 
Email:gwyneaudrey.ugalino.eng@ust.edu.ph 
 

Dear Ms. Ugalino: 
 
Greetings from the Cultural Center of the Philippines!  
 
Thank you for your message through electronic monitoring dashboard of the CCP.  
 
We are pleased to grant and accommodate your inquiry about CCP Structured Cabling Plans; 
however, we suggest that you visit the Cultural Center of the Philippines for more clear and 
detailed information of your request. Kindly look for Mr. Bon Joshua Uy of our Management 
Information Syste (MIS) Office upon visiting. We are located at the 3rd floor of CCP Main 
Building, CCP Complex, Roxas Blvd., Pasay City. 
 
Since your request will be used for school project, we would also like to request you to bring a 
recommendation or endorsement letter from your subject/academic adviser for presentation to 
us. Also, please be advised that there will be corresponding fees for reproduction/photocopying 
that will be charged to you upon request of copies.  
 
Should you have further concerns or inquiries about your request, kindly contact us at 8321125 
loc 1118. 
 
Thank you and best regards.  
 

 

Respectfully yours,  
 

 

 
Joselle G. Calizo 
IT Officer II 
Management Information System   
Corporate Affairs Department  


